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November 1, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into a use agreement with the Eastside Football Club (EFC) for the construction, development, programming use, and supplemental maintenance of synthetic and grass soccer fields and other athletic and recreational uses at the Preston Fields and Community Park.  I believe this agreement is in the best interest of King County park users and taxpayers.

King County ordinance 14509 authorized the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to create new public recreational opportunities by empowering user groups, sports associations, and community organizations to operate, maintain, and program mutually agreed upon capital improvements for public recreation facilities on King County land, and thereby address regional and/or rural recreation needs without encumbering new tax funded operations and maintenance costs.
The Eastside Football Club will commit to $1.2 million dollars in facility rental fees of $120,000 per year for 10 years, starting from the date of the soccer facilities completion and invest whatever additional funds are needed for the development and construction of synthetic sports fields and associated facilities at the Preston Fields and Community Park.  Beginning in year eleven the Eastside Football Club will pay King County an hourly rental fee for field usage at a mutually accepted percentage of market rate that reflects EFC’s initial investment in the facility.  King County will provide a total of $1.5 million towards the capital costs to construct the soccer facility at the site.  The Eastside Football Club will be solely responsible to secure and provide all other funding needed to design and construct the soccer facility.
It is intended that Eastside Football Club shall have first priority of use of the soccer facility and the EFC acknowledges and agrees that substantial public access to, and use of, the soccer fields is a material consideration for King County’s execution of the agreement.  If you have any questions about this proposed agreement, please fell free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed legislation.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Council



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff
  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Deb Browne, Capital Projects Improvement Supervisor, FMD, DES
